TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES



PUBLIC HEARING

September 20, 2016

PROPOSED NEW ORDINANCE BEACH SAFETY AND CONSERVATION STANDARDS SECTIONS 12-47, 12-48 and 12-49

The Kure Beach Town Council held a Public Hearing on Tuesday, September 20, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. The town attorney was present and there was a quorum of council members.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT

Mayor Emilie Swearingen Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) Craig Bloszinsky Commissioner David Heglar Commissioner Joseph Whitley Commissioner Jim Dugan

STAFF PRESENT

Building Inspector – John Batson Town Clerk – Nancy Avery Deputy Town Clerk – Nancy Hewitt

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Swearingen called the meeting to order stating that its purpose is to receive public input on a proposed new ordinance under Chapter 12 (Parks and Recreation), Article 2 (Recreation), Division 2 (Beach). Council is proposing to add Subdivision A (Beach Safety and Conservation Standards) to the town's code with the following new sections: 12-47 (Policy), 12-48 (Safety and Conservation Standards) and 12-49 (Exceptions). Notice of the public hearing was posted on the Town's bulletin board and website on September 2, 2016, and was published in the Island Gazette on September 14, 2016.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

CLOSING OF PUBLIC HEARING

As no one indicated their intent to speak, Mayor Swearingen asked for a motion to close the hearing.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION – Commissioner Heglar moved to adjourn.

SECOND – Commissioner Dugan

VOTE – Unanimous

TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

PUBLIC HEARING

September 20, 2016

The meeting adjourned at 6:03 p.m.

Emilie Swearingen, Mayor

ATTEST: Nancy Hewitt, CMC, NCCMC
Deputy Town Clerk

NOTE: These are action minutes reflecting nems considered and actions taken by Council. These minutes are not a transcript of the meeting.